
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
REPORT TO: East Lothian Council    
 
MEETING DATE: 28 June 2016  
 
BY: Chief Executive   
 
SUBJECT: Local Government Boundary Commission – Fifth Review

  
  

 
 
1 PURPOSE 

1.1 To advise Council of the Recommendations made by the Local 
Government Boundary Commission (LGBC) to Scottish Ministers on 26 
May 2016 as part of the Fifth Statutory Review of Electoral Arrangements 
and the response thereto sent to the Minister for Parliamentary Business 
on behalf of East Lothian Council.  

 
2 RECOMMENDATIONS 

2.1 To note and approve the response to the recommendations of the Local 
Government Boundary Commission submitted to the Minister for 
Parliamentary Business on behalf of East Lothian Council on 20 June 
2016. 

 
3 BACKGROUND 

3.1 The Local Government Boundary Commission started its fifth review of 
electoral arrangements on 21 February.  In consultation in April 2014 
East Lothian Council opposed the initial proposal to reduce Councillor 
numbers from 23 to 21 and objected to the use of deprivation as a factor 
in the methodology employed by the LGBC.  

3.2 In May 2015, in response to proposals to change ward boundaries 
necessitated by the reduction in Councillor numbers to 21, the Council 
maintained its opposition to the proposals and called for the status quo to 
be maintained. 

3.3 In the summer of 2015 the LGBC went to public consultation on a new 
proposal to reduce councillor numbers by only one to 22 and on different 
ward boundary proposals that the Council had not at that time 
considered or commented on. The Council raised concerns with the 
LGBC about this procedural irregularity in October 2015 and called for a 
local inquiry.  In December 2015 the LGBC replied stating that in its view 
it had complied with the terms of the legislation and that it felt that a local 
inquiry was unnecessary. 



3.4 The LGBC submitted its report and recommendations to Scottish 
Ministers on 26 May 2016 proposing a reduction in Councillor numbers in 
East Lothian to 22 and suggesting changes in ward boundaries to 
accommodate that.  A six-week period was given for responses to be 
made to Scottish Ministers  

3.5 The cross-party working group met to discuss the proposals on 14 June 
2016 and it was decided that at the Council should maintain its 
opposition to the current proposal.  A letter to that effect was submitted 
on 20 June 2016 and is attached at Appendix 1 for noting 

 
4 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

4.1    There are no policy implications associated with this report. 

 
5  INTEGRATED IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

5.1   The subject of this report does not affect the wellbeing of the community 
or have a significant impact on equality, the environment or economy 

 
6 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

6.1 Financial - None 

6.2 Personnel  - None 

6.3 Other -  None 

 
7 BACKGROUND PAPERS  

7.1 Report to Council 22 October 2013 

7.2 Report to Council 22 April 2014 

7.3 Report to Council 21 April 2015 

7.4 Members Library Report 3 June 2015 

7.5 Report to Council 25 August 2015  
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